Mr. J. J. McGovern, Manager Japanese Evacuation Center Puyallup, Washington

Dear Mr. McGevern:

This is to acknowledge your letter of June 22. When I showed your letter to Deen R. H. Lauer, he referred me to his letter to you of June 10, in which he expressed a willingness to represent the University at the Puyallup Evacuation Center in conferring degrees upon the Japanese students who are there. Since your letter of June 22 makes no reference to that offer, but does ask us if we will handle the matter in that same fashion, may I not refer you again to Dean Lauer's letter and ask you to write directly to him if you are willing to have him, our Registrar, and possibly one other faculty member come to the Center and award these degrees.

Sincerely yours,

L. P. Sieg President

LPS/hl